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Hello everyone!
It is always a great pleasure to continue ANAK’s adventure. Many 
events have taken place this year and we are happy to share them 
with you through our 2019 newsletter!
A new coordinator, Ketut Sumara, now lives at Anak’s residence 
in Singaraja with the teenagers that we are sponsoring. He also 
supervises and offers daily support to these young people so as to 
encourage them and motivate them towards their graduation.
We have «opened» a new village called Pacung in Tejakula, where 
six children now have godparents: one high school student, two 
middle school students and three primary school pupils. A field coor-
dinator, Bapak Ciwik, is helping us by supervising these children in 
this village.
We also organised a workshop on «Preventing Child Abuse» at 
schools in Pakisan and Amed. We are planning to offer it to all the 
villages where ANAK is involved, in the schools and in the «Banjar» 
for adults.
This year, we have added new children for godparenting from the 
six villages where ANAK works. Many young people are now in high 
school and some live at ANAK’s residence (41 teenagers). Conse-
quently, we are now able to welcome new children at primary 
school and help them from the very beginning of their education.
This year, too, we were able to organise the annual school outing 
for all our godparented children as well as the children who regularly 
participate in ANAK’s extracurricular activities. This took place at the 
Bedugul Botanical Garden. We were really glad, not only to see the 
children so happy, but also that all of us were able to go to Bedugul 
to participate in the games we had prepared.
In 2019, our priority is to make progress on the construction of 
Dharma Cita 2, the second residence for high school girls! Thank 
you all again for your generosity and your involvement, without 
which none of this would be possible!
On behalf of the Balinese children, as well as ANAK’s teams in Bali, 
France, Switzerland and Luxembourg, we wish you a «Merry Christ-
mas and Happy New Year 2019».

Warm regards,
Dwipayana
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THE RISKS OF THE AGUNG VOLCANO ERUPTION

In November 2017, Bali was much in the news due to the 
awakening of the Gunung Agung volcano. Residents in the 
eruption-risk area were obliged to leave their homes, and tou-
rism, the main source of income in the area, suddenly stopped. 
Four of Anak’s godchildren went to live with relatives residing 
in a secure area. Residents with no family elsewhere were re-
located to relief camps set up by the Indonesian government, 
mainly in the Karangasem region. To help them, Anak set up 
an online kitty that was used to buy staple foods for 29 families 
and ten elderly ladies living on their own, thus enabling them to 
feed themselves for more than a week. The Anak team also 
brought donations of clothing, games and notebooks etc. for 
children in the camps.

3 ON FACEBOOK
As we announced in our previous newsletter, our private 
Facebook group for godmothers and godfathers is ready, 
has been created, and already has a few members. It 
is now on line!
You can use it to exchange photos and videos in a 
restricted format. Our goal is to facilitate contact, to 
organise future events and to prepare meetings in Bali. In 
short, we hope to create connections between those of 
us who share at least one common interest: helping the 
children of our Balinese friends to access a better future.
It is also a place where we can keep in touch with 
members of the association in Bali who are already 
honorary members! (Jean Luc Benazra, godfather and 
responsible for the Anak Godfathers and Godmothers 
Facebook page).
Come join us, make it active and share your ideas with 
us. We look forward to hearing from you!

THE BIRTH OF ANAK LUXEMBOURG IN 2019
At the beginning of 2019, the Luxembourg branch of 
Anak will be created and registered with the Luxembourg 
government authorities. All of Anak’s teams welcome this 
new group to the association.



STAFF - IN BALI

We welcome Ketut Sumara, coordinator at Dharma Cita.
We have had a youth coordinator at DHARMA CITA, Anak’s residence in 
Singaraja, since March 2018. His name is Ketut Sumara and he comes from 
Bontihing, a neighbouring village of Pakisan.
He worked at a 5-star hotel in Jimbaran after having studied the appropriate 
courses. He is 22 years old, married, and has a one-and-a-half-year-old 
daughter. His family lives in Bontihing, 45 minutes from ANAK’s residence.
In view of his young age, we asked P2TP2A (the Integrated Service Centre for 
the Empowerment of Women and Children) to assess his skills and psychological 
stability. We are confident that he is able to manage our teenagers. Ketut 
Sumara shows a great maturity acquired through the obstacles that he has 
overcome. He enjoys his job as a coordinator and lives on-site with the teenage 
godchildren. He is close to the young people, yet provides the seriousness 
required to organise the residence. The Anak teams are thril led that he is 
working with the young people.

Ciwik, coordinator of our new centre in Tejakula
In July 2018, we opened a new centre in the village of Pacung Tejakula. We 
support six children there: one high school student, two middle school students 
and three primary pupils. On the advice of a P2TP2A employee, we studied the 
situation and discovered that very few people in this village had completed high 
school and that none of them had gone to university.
We then met with Komang Kiwi Jaya (aka CIWIK) several times. He is a plumber 
and a dancer in the village who, after several interviews, became the coordinator 
of Pacung in July.
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An active member in France: Françoise Lagardère
Françoise joined us in 2016 as a secretary based in France. She works 
with us as the main interface for all godparent applications and follows up 
daily questions and needs regarding membership, godparenting and member 
tracking!
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ANAK’S GENERAL ASSEMBLIES IN FRANCE 
AND SWITZERLAND

The General Assembly of Anak France took place in 
Paris on April 14, 2018 while that of Anak Switzerland 
was held in Geneva on May 12. The 2017 accounts 
were reviewed and the 2018 budgets were voted on. We 
also held elections for the new Board of Directors and 
Anak France’s Office. Regarding Anak Switzerland, the 
statutes were slightly modified to meet the requirements 
of the Canton of Geneva. Projects for 2018 were 
reviewed and voted on unanimously. In France, despite 
the SNCF strikes, several godmothers and godfathers 
attended and were interested in various projects in Bali.
These meetings enabled friendly conversations among 
the members present and we hope to see more of you 
at the next GAs, which will take place in March and May 
2019 respectively.

6MEET - EUROPE

PRODUCTION OF THE MAMA CHRISTINE 
DOCUMENTARY

Sandrine CHOPIN 
and her filming team 
came to Bali to shoot 
a documentary about 
the founder of Anak, 
MAMA CHRISTINE!
They then produced 
a 26-minute film, 
which reveals how, 
in the north of Bali, 
the meeting between 
a young child and a 
French businesswo-
man changed the fate 
of several hundred im-
poverished children.
It is a portrait of Chris-
tine Grosso, a daring 
and generous woman 
who embarked on a 
marvellous human and 

humanitarian adventure.
The film was screened at the cinema in Paris on May 
31 and has been presented at several international and 
French festivals. It is also broadcast at events in which 
Anak participates.

The Swiss team: Yann, Denis, Michel



7 THE EVENING OF 4 JULY 2018 IN LYON

Jérôme and Laurence Gagneux and their team orga-
nised a Balinese charity event to benefit Anak by opening 
the doors of their restaurant: Le Petit Meunier.
The evening was dedicated to discovering Bali and its 
flavours as well as the wonders of its culture and dances. 
Donations collected during this evening were given to 
Anak.

RAJA PEOPLE 
AWARD - JUNE 

2018
This year, the Raja 
Danièle Marcovici 
Foundation, which 
financially supports 
the schooling of ten 
of our girls, contri-
buted towards our 
project to build the 
Dharma Cita 2 re-
sidence, noting it as 
one of the year’s 
best projects.
The prize awarded 
to us was 6,700 
euros!

From left to right: Sandrine and Borbala



8MONTRETOUT DE SAINT-CLOUD SCHOOL
An unusual means of communication was organised between a class 
of elementary pupils at this school and Anak students: drawings 
were exchanged enabling communication between one side of the 
planet and the other! We thank Jérôme Rivkine and his daughter 
Joanne for initiating this wonderful project.
On Saturday 22 June, the school represented Anak at its fair, which 
raised over 500 euros from donations and the sale of objects. Clo-
thing donations were also made. The students’ stand also included 
an exhibition of drawings by our children from Sawan in Bali and 
these were used to present the association.

THE EVENING OF 12 OCTOBER 2018 IN BRUSSELS
Alix Glorieux organised an evening in Brussels to present 
Anak and Balinese culture. The donations collected du-
ring this event will fund the construction of our new girls’ 

residence, Dharma Cita 2.

From 20 to 22 April 2018, Les équipes de Rotaract, an association run by young people aged 18 to 30 (students and 
young working people), organised a weekend for 150 people. They took the opportunity to present Anak and to orga-
nise a collection (of toys, etc.) by asking each participant to bring something special to the event. 50 kg of donations 
were collected and will be sent to Bali in the coming weeks!

112 AND 13 OCTOBER 2018 IN PARIS - FESTIVAL DES VILLES ET MUSIQUES DU MONDE
Anak was present and represented at this festival held at the Zingaro Theatre in Aubervilliers. It was a great oppor-
tunity to exchange ideas and meet with others, to present our message and share our energy.
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Dear godparents,

To award your godchildren for their schoolwork or to motivate them, you 
usually offer a gift.
We suggest that you limit the amount of gifts to 2 mill ion IDR (about €130) 
over the year, including cash and the value of gifts. In fact, for the most part, 
the children who lose their motivation for school the quickest are those who 
often receive large gifts from their godparents over the year.
However, godparents may donate more than €130 during the year in cases 
of emergency after a disaster (house destroyed by a storm, earthquake, 
flood, landslide, etc.) and/or expensive health expenses not covered by the 
local health insurance (only some care is covered).

ANAK’S POSTMAN REMINDER: Do you have room in your suitcases? Our 
teams can give you real time routing possibilities or share requests from 
other godparents regarding the delivery of gifts. Please let us know when 

you might be coming to Bali as well as 
your requests for parcel deliveries and 
we will try our best to make suitcases 
available to help you. Kindly contact us 
at: smottet.anak@free.fr.
A big thank you to all of you for your 
support and sharing.

ANAK MAIL - GIFT MANAGEMENT



Suzanne, an American English teacher at the Green School in 
Ubud, visited Anak’s centres twice during the spring of 2018. She 
first came to Sawan to speak English with the children and to 
discuss pedagogy with Gede Artama, Arni and Komang. She then 
came to Dharma Cita for an «English only» weekend during which 
high school students were able to chat with a native English spea-
ker and improve their English through fun activities and games. They 
had this message for her «Thank you Suzanne, it was so good to 
learn with you, we hope to see you soon again!» 

Sandrine is a nurse and as she is unable to practice in Bali, she 
shares her skills with us as a volunteer. Thanks to her generosity, 
every Anak centre has a complete first aid kit adapted to the needs 
of the children. In addition, during distributions, Sandrine goes with the 
team and examines children’s “booboos” for a more regular monitoring 
and connections are made. She runs awareness-raising workshops 
on hygiene and first aid for all of Anak’s children.

MEET - BALI 10



MARINE PARTAGE
The school ship DIXMUD travels the world and, as part of MARINE 
PARTAGE, offers to bring associations’ donations to their destination. 
Consequently, on 27 April 2018, Maya and Dwi picked up 180kg 
of donations collected by volunteers of ANAK France from the port 
of Benoa. Our thanks go to the members of MARINE PARTAGE for 
organising the ship, to Stéphane Mottet for taking care of the logistics 
in France, and to Véronique Allix and the Sainte Thérèse School for 
their donations of towels, sheets and second-hand clothing.

TROIS SACS AUTOUR DU MONDE (THREE BAGS AROUND THE 
WORLD)
In April 2018, 4-year-old Sohan and his parents Maika and Jean-Mi-
chel visited Anak as part of their associative world tour (https://www.
3sacsautourdumonde.com/blog).
Maika, a fitness instructor, taught Zumba classes to children at the 
Pakisan, Sawan and Amed centres. They then introduced their 
project to the children before playing together with balls, balloons and 
other games offered by «3 sacs autour du monde.» Thank you to 
this family of adventurers for these sharing moments and to Sohan 
for his clowning around and making the Balinese kids laugh!
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SAYA SUDAH JADI (What I have become)

My name is Kadek Sukrawan, but they call me Désu. I am the youngest child of two 
and come from a disadvantaged family. As a child, I helped my parents at a small bu-
siness in which my mother worked, so that they could fulfil my wish to attend primary 
school.
I was in fact able to go to primary school. I became aware of ANAK when I was in CM1 
(US Grade 4, UK year 5). Being sponsored by the association has brought me many 
positive changes and activities, as well as, for example, the opportunity to take courses 
in computer science, English and other activities. I once believed I could only continue 
my studies up to high school level, but thanks to ANAK I was able to study for a degree 
in tourism.
I feel very lucky and happy to be sponsored by ANAK, and I especially thank my god-
mother who voluntarily put money aside to help me continue my training up to the level 
I obtained. It helped me a great deal and lightened the financial burden for my family. I 
was not a gifted student at school, but I was able to attend classes together with those 
who seemed smarter, because I have a motto: “success does not belong to those who 
are smart and intelligent. Success belongs to those who have dreams and struggle to 
reach them.”
I am now 25 years old and I work in a company called Bestari Jaya as a coordinating 
adviser. My role is to coordinate and supervise team work. My current job doesn’t really 
match my training but it’s not a problem for me because I believe that our work success, 
no matter what work it is, depends on us. Thanks to my work, I have gained experience. 
In the past, I was only able to see foreigners from afar, but now I can communicate with 
them. I even have friends from outside Indonesia.
I would like to express my gratitude to ANAK and its team. I hope that in the future, 
the association will continue to help disadvantaged children, because there are children 
everywhere who want to study.

Sukrawan

COME AND
PARTICIPATE IN THE ANNUAL GENERAL ASSEMBLIES OF OUR EUROPEAN BRANCHES 

IN THE SPRING OF 2019

12



13 Interview WITH MUDARINI

Initially, Anak collected donations for potential scholarship 
students in the village of Pakisan. I was one of those who 
received a scholarship for underprivileged children and I was 
very happy to receive it. I was then in CM1 (grade 4 US, 
year 5 UK) and my family could not finance my needs or 
my studies.
In addition to rice and monthly pocket money, I also received 
extra help for my family so that we could improve our eco-
nomic situation. We were given pigs to raise. When I went 
to middle school, I continued to receive the scholarship as 
well as pocket money, equipment and school uniforms on a 
regular basis. While I was in middle school, the association 
built a centre in our village and we then had various activities 
aimed at providing scholarship students with additional skills: 
classes in English, dance, computer studies, reading at the 
library, etc.
This scholarship allowed me to continue my studies in higher 
education at the technical college. I chose to study fashion 
at technical college 2 in Singaraja. During my studies, I was 
provided with a room, meals and pocket money up until I 
completed my courses. The association also often organised 
additional training for me and my fellow scholarship students.
After I graduated from technical college, the association fi-
nanced my sewing classes for four months. Anak also 
enabled me to provide myself with a sewing workshop so as 
to practice my skills within the association. After I finished my 
courses, I was hired by one of the tailors in Singaraja. I am 
now financially independent and can help my family. All of this 
was possible thanks to Anak’s support. I am very grateful to 
Anak for having financed my studies and my needs during 
my schooling.

Mudarini, 24, from Pakisan



MEETINGS - GODPARENTS’ TESTIMONIALS
JULIANNE became a Partner of Anak through her com-

pany COMPTOIRS DES 
EXPLORATEURS (EX-
PLORERS’ COUNTERS)
«My name is Julianne, 
I’m 31 years old and I live 
in the South of France. 
I have just left my job in 
order to start a business 
in importing furniture and 
decorative objects from 
Bali. Our project is going 

well but some essentials are missing. I am not interested 
in merely bringing back a container to sell its contents. I 
believe that, at my level, I can do more to help those who 
need it most, the most innocent and vulnerable, child-
ren... I think of ANAK, an association I discovered a few 
months earlier on the internet. It seems trustworthy and 
serious, but how can I be sure when I am thousands of 
kilometres away? I call Maya, a friend of my brother, 
who lives in Bali. I know she is a volunteer and I need 
her opinion, her experience in the field. She laughs when 
I ask her, and explains that she has been working for 
ANAK for two years. I see a glimpse then of my desti-
ny: the coincidence cannot be ignored, and I arrange to 
meet her when I am next on the island of the gods. A few 
weeks later, here I am driving with her and Dwi to deliver 
materials to the three centres that the association ma-
nages in the North of the island... We spend the night at 
the high school student centre in Singaraja. I meet about 
forty young people, aged 14 to 17, all from disadvan-
taged families. ANAK helps to guide them in their future. 
Regular schooling (primary school, middle school, high 
school, and university) seems normal and traditional to us 
Westerners, but here, due to the high cost that schooling 
entails, far too many children have no chance to learn 

under favourable circumstances and this is where ANAK 
steps in. The team is involved in everything (tuition, school-
bags, uniforms, pocket money, housing for those that live 
far away, laptops and scooters to get around, etc.).
I visit the centre and discover the environment in which 
these young people develop into responsible adults. The 
basics of community living that they learn here are res-
pect for others, sharing and honesty. The atmosphere 
is peaceful, serene and a little outside of real time. I note 
the great big smiles on their faces when they come and 
welcome us; their eyes are full of gratitude and kindness. 
The evening finds them studious in anticipation of future 
exams but we hear laughter and singing in the girls’ dor-
mitories.
The next day, we go and visit the land that the associa-
tion has just bought so as to construct a new centre that 
will be bigger, more functional and, most especially, unen-
cumbered by a rental lease... We are already preparing 
a new future here!
I am so appreciative of the involvement and the work 
that the facilitators and coordinators carry out in the field 
so as to give all of these children the best chances of 
success.
As I write these lines, I think of Gandhi’s famous words 
«Be the change you want to see in the world.» Congra-
tulations to ANAK for everything you have managed to 
put into place here for these children. Bravo also to the 
godparents and donors, because without you, nothing 
would be possible. Finally, a huge thank you to Maya 
and Dwi for the two days of conversation and sharing...I 
return to France with a heart full of beautiful moments 
spent with you.

Julianne, who visited in November 2017.
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TESTIMONIAL OF VERONICA RODIEN, GODMOTHER TO DÉSI 
RATNASARI

It was twelve years ago when, during a trip to BALI, I chanced to cross 
paths with Christine GROSSO (founder of ANAK) and DWI (current President 
of Anak Bali), who presented ANAK as an association committed to helping 
educate the poorest children on the island of BALI through godparenting and 
scholarships.
These two beautiful people immediately made we want to participate in this 
great adventure, in a modest way, by sponsoring a girl called Nyoman.
Then, ten years ago, they introduced me to little Dési. I will always remember 
the wonderful day we spent together with her girlfriend and Dwi. It was her 
first time to leave her village. We went shopping in a small local supermarket 
in Amplapura for her back-to-school supplies. It was really magical to see her 
twirling like a butterfly in the aisles, marvelling at every single item, including 
shampoo! Then we visited the beautiful region of TIRTA GANGGA.
On our return, her family welcomed us very warmly at her village in LEAN.
Over these past ten years, Dési has had very good academic results, which 
we followed very regularly (by receiving her report cards and letters to go-
dparents) and has always been grateful for the chance that she has had in 
being able to study.
Today, this little girl has become a very beautiful, intelligent and sweet young 
woman who, after having had a very successful school career, has chosen 
to work as a beautician at a spa in her region in order to stay close to her 
parents and siblings.
Of course, we stayed in touch with her, and last May, during a visit to BALI, it 
was with great emotion that we met again, surrounded by her family and, of 
course, our friend, DWI.
We thank the entire ANAK team for their commitment towards the children 
and their families by giving them hope for a better future.
Thank you for enabling us to participate in this great adventure and thank you 
to future ANAK godparents for choosing to become part of this great family.
Finally, I will quote a well-known phrase of Nelson MANDELA: «Education is the 
most powerful weapon … you can use to change the world.»
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MEETINGS - GODPARENTS’ TESTIMONIALS

TESTIMONIAL OF MRS. NI KETUT MULYANI

I have been Putri Astiti’s godmother since May 2016 when she was still in CM1 (Grade 4 US, year 5 UK), but 
it was on Friday 15 June 2018 that I met her for the first time, after she had graduated from middle school. I 
arrived at Putri’s house with my family (my husband and children) and was greeted by her great-grandmother, 
because Putri was at the village chief’s office making documents.
When she arrived, my first impression of her was that she was a very polite, kind and intelligent girl. She see-
med confident even though she no longer had parents. When we talked about her future study plans, she said 
that she wanted to continue at the technical college in order to study beauty care. I also happened to glance 
at her room and saw that she slept without a bed or mattress - only on a mat. I was moved and had tears in 
my eyes. To me, she is a very strong 15-year-old girl. Ever since she was small, she has been selling cakes 
from door to door every day after school to help in the expenses of her family’s home.
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GET INVOLVED - PROJECTS IN BALI

Over four days in 2018, Anak organised child abuse prevention workshops in Pakisan and Amed: on 12 July at SD* 
1 and 3 Pakisan, on 13 July at SD 4 Pakisan and SMPN* 4 Kubutambahan at Pakisan, on 18 July at SD 3, SD 
5 and SD 7 Bunutan, and on 20 July at SD 2, SD 4 Bunutan and SMPN 3 Abang in Bunutan. The presenters at 
Pakisan were part of the P2KBP3A (Pengendalian Penduduk, Keluarga Berencana, Pemberdayaan Perempuan dan 
Perlindungan Anak/Population Control, Family Planning, Women’s Empowerment and Child Protection) government 
agency, while those at Amed were part of the KPPAD (Komisi Penyelenggara Perlindungan Anak Daerah/Regional 
Committee for Child Protection) in Denpasar.
During the one-hour sessions at each school, presenters showed cartoons indicating those areas of the body that 
may be touched and those that may not, except by a doctor during a medical examination. The presenters also 
explained to the children the importance of confiding in someone if anything should happen to them.
The school principals thanked us for organising this workshop and asked us to present it once a year, at the begin-
ning of the school year.

*SD: Sekolah Dasar = primary school
*SMPN: Sekolah Menengah Pertama Negeri = middle school

17



As a result of the Agung volcano eruption, families were 
obliged to go and live in a relief camp near the Anak 
DHARMA CITA residence. Consequently, in December 
2017, the high school students spent a day at the Air 
Saneh camp to organise games with the children in the 
camp. They brought with them donated clothing, books 
and linen, which were so useful for these families.

CORRESPONDENCE WITH THE SAINT CLOUD SCHOOL
After Joanne’s visit to Anak (see Anak’s Newsletter No. 
25) and at the instigation of her parents and school tea-
chers, her school became a corresponding partner with 
children at the LILA CITA centre in Sawan. This project 
began in May 2018 with a first exchange of drawings 
between Balinese and French children. It was an op-
portunity for children from both hemispheres to share 
their culture, their environment and their lives through their 
drawings. We hope that this partnership will continue and 
will allow an exchange of letters in English as a second 
step!anglais ! 

RENOVATION and the Internet
In February 2018, the Buddhi Cita (Pakisan) and Lila Cita 
Amed centres were renovated. The internet was installed 
at Lila Cita Amed enabling our team to work more effi-
ciently and providing the children with the chance to be-
nefit from more comprehensive computer courses.

The travelling library is 
once again on the road 
and Lotong is driving!
Anak’s travelling libra-
ry has been on the road 
again since January 2018! 
Lotong, a volunteer at the 
Pakisan centre, makes a 
twice-weekly run to the 
villages surrounding Paki-
san, enabling children to 

access reading... much to their enjoyment!
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A YOGA COURSE FOR THE CHILDREN  
In October 2017, Didier Dozias, a friend of Anak for several years and a yoga and wellness teacher, accompanied by 
his group, spent an afternoon at the Amed centre in order to learn about Anak and give the children their first yoga 
lesson. This wonderful event was captured on film and you can now watch it on YouTube as «Presentation d’Anak 
par Mathilde Murielle Fréoa» thanks to Mathilde Murielle Fréoa and the Cinémagis editing school in Mont de Marsan.

TRASH HERO
Annie is Australian and lives in Amed eight months of the year. She is Anak’s support in the village and regularly 
organises TRASH TO TREASURE through her network and friends. Her goal is to have people pick up garbage 
and bring it to the TRASH TO TREASURE store where the collection is weighed. Depending on the weight of waste 
collected, residents receive tokens that allow them to obtain second-hand clothing/toys/accessories, etc. acquired 
through donations. This year, the event took place on 29 April 2018 in the centre of Amed thanks to its volunteers, 
the Anak team and the children who participated in setting it up. Anak is thrilled to be involved in such environmental 
protection initiatives with the local community.
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COORDINATORS’ SEMINAR
The first annual Anak 
seminar was held 
on 17 and 18 De-
cember 2017 at 
the new LILA CITA 
SAWAN centre. 
The field coordina-
tors and the ad-
ministrative team 
from the Ubud of-
fice met over these 
two days to dis-
cuss the associa-
tion’s procedures 
and the cases of 

some children, and to develop teaching tools. They also 
shared experiences in an aim to improve operations at 
each centre and to work better towards helping Anak’s 
godchildren.

HAVING FUN WITH ENGLISH
From 1 to 24 May 
2018, Anak’s 
centres in Sawan 
and Amed took 
pleasure in welco-
ming five young 
people from AIDE 
MONDIALE, an 
association of the 
ISC-Paris business 
school, for one 
month of games 
and workshops in 

intensive English. On joining the centres, Zainab, Inès, 
Bilel, Boris and Wael made the children very happy. They 
introduced not only challenges, songs, drawings and 
theatre plays, but also swimming and sports and spent 
unforgettable moments together. AIDE MONDIALE also 
provided academic material and donated 1,500 euros 
to finance the LILA CITA SAWAN centre. After they had 
returned to France, the five young people were also able 
to present their mission to our new partner school in Saint 
Cloud and brought the French children the first exchange 
of drawings between these two schools. We thank the 
AIDE MONDIALE team for this great energy and look 
forward to the next visit of volunteers in May 2019!

STUDY TOUR thanks to J. L. BENAZRA and his online col-
lection 
Once again, the Stu-
dy Tour became part 
of Anak’s 2018 pro-
gramme, thanks to a 
kitty set up by Jean 
Luc Benazra, who 
has been an Anak 
godfather since 
2016. The funds 
were used to finance 
the annual outing to 
Bedugul Park on 18 
June 2018 and to 

hold small competitions among the 200 children sponsored by 
the association. It was a memorable day filled with laughter, 
and you can now watch it on YouTube under the following 
name «Yayasan ANAK - Study Tour 18 juin 2018».

DC2 construction has begun 
Following the purchase of land in Singaraja in April 2017 
and its clearing by students in December 2017, the first 
work on DHARMA CITA 2 was begun in February 2018 
by installing the wastewater evacuation system and 
constructing the outer wall. The next step, scheduled for 
September 2018, is to construct the building, depending 
on the funds raised.
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Ni Kadek Srimaryani born in 1997, is from the village of Panji Anom. The association has been helping Srimaryani since 2004 
when she was in her first year of primary school at SD Negeri 2 Panji Anom. She is now studying accounting at the Singaraja 
university of economics and lives at ANAK’s residence in Singaraja.

I Gede Suardana was born in 1998. He has been sponsored since 2008 when he was in his 4th year of primary school. From 
Pakisan village, he has been living in Jimbaran since July 2017 and is currently in his second year of studies in International 
Business Management at Bali Politeknik University.

Ni Kadek Karismawati was born in 1999 and is from the village of Galungan. The association has been helping Karismawati 
since 2008 when she was in grade 4 at SD Negeri 2 Galungan. She is continuing her studies in hospitality at Politeknik Negeri 
Bali and rents a studio-room near her campus with another ANAK student.

I Kadek Suliantara was born in 1993 and comes from the village of Kelandis Pakisan. The association has been helping 
Suliantara, a scholarship student, since 2007 when he was in primary school. In 2017, he completed his studies in Accounting 
at Politeknik Negeri University in Jimbaran. He is now working in a company as an accountant.

Ni Kadek Srimaryantini I Gede Suardana Ni Kadek Karismawati I Kadek Suliantara

20182018 2018 2018
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ENLISTING - OUR PARTNERS 22
TESTIMONIAL FROM BALI AUTREMENT

It is thanks to support from many areas that Anak has 
been able to carry out so many projects. At Bali Au-
trement, we are especially proud to have been one of 
Anak’s privileged partners for 12 years now.
As we are based in Bali and work in tourism, it seemed 
obvious to us to become a partner of Anak.
Since we began, we have wanted to give back to this 
country a little of the luck that it gave us in being able to 
live here, and Anak helped us out.
Our customers are requesting more meaningful and more 
ethical trips in authentic places. Anak has enabled us to 
enhance our offer.
Furthermore, of course, there is the iconic personality and 
legendary pragmatism of Mama Christine. We were very 
lucky to meet her.
There is nothing more rewarding than being able to affect 
the fate of all these children and families in a positive way.
We are delighted to have the opportunity to express the 
admiration and gratitude we have for Anak.
We also take this opportunity to make a special mention 
of our friend Mantra, who was an experienced guide for 
Bali Autrement and is now a permanent active member 
of Yayasan.
These twelve years have passed very quickly and there 
are many more years ahead of us during which we hope 
to accomplish new miracles together.
Let’s all wish Anak the bright future it deserves by helping 
to make our world a little better every day.

Gregory, co-founder of Bali Autrement

NEW PARTNER
The Balinese massage salon, BALIMA SPA, located in 
Rive, Geneva, has joined Anak Switzerland as a partner 
and in April 2018 decided to contribute regularly in finan-
cing our project to build the Dharma Cita 2 girls’ boarding 
school in Singaraja, as well as other projects.
Their owners met with the president of Anak Switzerland 
and made this decision after meeting our team in Bali and 
seeing our achievements on site.
This massage salon is the only Balinese salon in Geneva 
and employs massage therapists from Bali and Indone-
sia.
We thank them for their trust in us and wish them many 
years of success.
Balima has included the Anak logo on their website (http://
www.balimaspa.com) and in return we have added them 
to the list of partners on our website.

From left to right: Denis, Rhoshinta and Javed



23ENLISTING - VARIOUS DONATIONS

Thanks to our website, our godparents’ network, our members, and the friends of Anak, we are lucky to receive many dona-
tions from Europe. In order to receive donations that are useful for the children and teenagers, we invite visitors to ask Anak’s 
teams what the needs of the moment are regarding linen, school equipment, clothing and second-hand and/or new games. In 
2018, we are grateful for the many material and monetary donations.

¤	 Parwica, a former godchild of Anak, and now a dentist in Indonesian Timor, became an Anak donor in 2016. His dona		
	 tions are being used to fund emergency medical care. We are proud to see the recognition and involvement of former 		
	 godchildren towards younger godchildren in the association.
¤	On 13 November 2017, Srilvia, accompanied by Borbala, an Anak godmother, visited us at Dharma Cita. Following her
	 meeting with the high school students, Srilvia decided to donate fans during the hot season for the eight dormitories on 		
	 the top floor of the residence. The young people were really happy! Thanks again, Srilvia, for this especially useful and 		
	 appropriate donation.
¤	On 14 May 2018, Sylvie came to the Anak office to bring donations she had collected herself from her friends and family.
 	 Thank you, Sylvie, for the 20 kg of donations (pencils, erasers, anti-pollution masks, toothbrushes, etc.), which delighted 	
	 both young and old!
¤	On 22 June 2018, the Montretout de Saint-Cloud school organised a fair and took the opportunity to set up a booth for
	 Anak. More than 700 euros were collected and a number of clothes were donated to Anak.
¤	On 16 July 2018, 30 kg of games, clothing, accessories and sweets, as well as 250 euros to finance extracurricular
	 courses, were collected in France and brought by the SIEVENER family and their friends who had discovered us on the I	
	 nternet.
¤	 In addition to sponsorship, the Sainte-Thérèse school regularly organises collections for donations, which are then sent to 
	 Bali by Véronique Allix. This year, the school also organised an Anak stand at their Christmas market, which raised more 	
	 than 800 euros (Christmas market and opération bol de riz (rice bowl operation)).
¤	 In 2017-2018, donations from partners and occasional donors, such as the ASGN sports association, made it possible to
	 supplement the need for higher education funding for two high school boys, four high school girls and three university stu	
	 dents. Thank you for these donations, which enabled Anak to help fund the education of these young people to the end 	
	 of 	 their studies so that they might graduate.
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2019 PROJECTS

*	 Geneviève Rouillé, new editor of Anak’s Newsletters
*	 Study tour to Taman Nusa, Gianyar
*	 Annual awareness-raising workshops at schools
*	 Relocation of Anak’s Lodtunduh office in the same 	
	 area.
*	 Air-conditioning training centre
*	 Continue building DC2
*	 Develop activities for children at Panji Anom
*	 Organise new events in France to bring our 		
	 godparents and members together
*	 The participation of Anak’s children in local 		
	 competitions and traditional events in their villages

PLANS FOR 2019 PARTNERS 
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ANAK - Aide aux enfants d’ Indonésie
320 avenue Berthelot 69371 Lyon cedex 08 - France
contact@anakbal i .org - www.anakbal i .org
Tél : 06 76 25 25 29

ANAK - Aide aux enfants d’ Indonésie
C/O Denis Marx
50 route de Florissant CH1206 Genève - Suisse
president.switzerland@anakbal i .org - www.anakbal i .org
Tél : 079 216 98 18


